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4.2 Segment Elimination 

To develop a top pool of segments, the project team discussed all segments to determine 
if they should be eliminated or retained for consideration. This section describes the 
segments that were eliminated through team review of the scores and team discussion. 

4.2.1 Segment A - Limonite 1 (flood control channel to 1-15) 

In this segment, an approximately 440-foot-wide vacant strip exists on the south side 
between the flood control channel and Wineville Avenue. However, between Wineville 
Avenue and the 1-15, the south side contains a residential development. The north side of 
the street is vacant, and the 230 kV line could cross from the south to the north side of the 
street. Construction appears to have proceeded on the vacant north parcel. SCE verified 
that the parcel is zoned for residential. SCE distribution planning also reported an active 
service application for a residential tract at this location. Therefore, the project team 
eliminated this segment because of the advanced stages of construction for the observed 
residential development. 

Segment F - Flood Control Channel between Lucretia Avenue and Limonite 
Avenue 

Segment F scored relatively well for most criteria, except for transmission and property 
acquisition. The flood control channel in this section is concrete-lined and contains a 
mixture of unimproved access roads and paved access roads. Low-density rural 
residential exists on both the east side and west side of the channel; the homes were 
generally closer to the streets while the back lots abutted the flood control channel. The 
back lots generally had small pens for animals such as goats and horses. For high-voltage 
lines SCE prefers to obtain full ownership, and it was unlikely that the County of 
Riverside's flood control administration would give up ownership of the flood control 
channel. Additionally, pole placement to completely avoid overhang into back yards may 
not be possible. The pole placement would also likely interfere with the maintenance of 
the flood control channel. Therefore, the project team eliminated Segment F from further 
consideration. 

4.2.3 Segment J -Modification of Existing RTRP Segment through Riverbend 

This proposed segment was an attempt to modify the segment of the proposed 230 kV 
route that overlaps with a portion of the Riverbend development. However, this 
alignment would result in the relocation of the existing subtransmission line, at least one 
side of conductor hanging over the traveled way of 68th Street, and likely needing to 
position the TSPs in, or immediately adjacent to, franchise - all of which still may not 
improve the compatibility between this RTRP segment and Riverbend. Therefore, the 
project team eliminated it from further consideration. 

4.2.4 Segment L - Mira Loma-Bain-Pedley 66 kV ROW in Santa Ana River 

The project team eliminated this segment for a variety of reasons. First, transmission 
engineering expressed significant concerns of exposing the TSP footings of a 230 kV line 

Siting Report 
RTRP - Alternative Segment Re-Route 

4-31 July 2015 










